






School Board CIP Question #: 17 
 

ARLINGTON PUBLIC SCHOOLS 
 
MEMORANDUM 
 
DATE: June 4, 2020 
 
TO: Members of the School Board 
 
VIA: Dr. Francisco Duran, Superintendent 
 
FROM: John Chadwick 
 
FY 2021 CIP QUESTION #17: 
 
Unused Bonding Capacity  
Following up on a question from the CIP Work Session #2 (May 28) about possible additional 
projects to use the $53 M in currently unused available bonding capacity, what are the costs 
and staff recommendations for including projects found on slide 13 of the Work Session #2 
presentation? 
  
RESPONSE: 
 

1. Construct middle and high school seats  
Costs: to be determined 
Staff recommendation: include funding in the CIP to undertake a planning process 
incorporating further development of Instructional Program Pathways (IPP) to be 
undertaken during summer and fall 2020. This process would lead to staff 
recommendations on capital projects intended to address enrollment growth and missing 
Career Center amenities, and on the trade-offs, which would be needed to complete 
them within available debt capacity. Because of reduced debt capacity, staff also 
recommends reserving as much debt capacity and capital reserve funds for the new 
capital projects that would be included in the FY 2022 CIP. 

 
2. Create security entrances at several schools where the office is not located 

directly adjacent to the main entrance 
Costs: 

 
Staff recommendation: because of reduced debt capacity, do not include these 
projects in the FY 2021 CIP to reserve as much debt capacity and capital reserve funds 
for the new capital projects that would be included in the FY 2022 CIP; consider 
including in FY 2022 CIP. 

 

Taylor Gunston Jefferson Williamsburg Wakefield
Total Project Cost 2021 Completion $945,000 $1,260,000 $1,260,000 $1,050,000 $525,000
Total Project Cost 2022 Completion $992,250 $1,323,000 $1,323,000 $1,102,500 $551,250
Total Project Cost 2023 Completion $1,041,863 $1,389,150 $1,389,150 $1,157,625 $578,813
Total Project Cost 2024 Completion $1,093,956 $1,458,608 $1,458,608 $1,215,506 $607,753
Total Project Cost 2025 Completion $1,137,714 $1,516,952 $1,516,952 $1,264,127 $632,063
Total Project Cost 2026 Completion $1,183,222 $1,577,630 $1,577,630





School Board CIP Question #: 19 
 

ARLINGTON PUBLIC SCHOOLS 
 
MEMORANDUM 
 
DATE: June 4, 2020 
 
TO: Members of the School Board 
 
VIA: Dr. Francisco Duran, Superintendent 
 
FROM: John Chadwick 
 
FY 2021 CIP QUESTION #19: 
 
Additional CIP Projects 

1. Does staff recommend additional projects be included in the CIP, either from the list of 
Design Studies, the projects envisioned for future CIPs, or from any other source?  

2. If not, why not?  
3. Specifically, with the ATS expansion described in the Design Studies, how does staff 



• The addition/renovation project would be multi-phase and complex, and would 



School Board CIP Question #: 20 
 

ARLINGTON PUBLIC SCHOOLS 
 
MEMORANDUM 
 
DATE: June 4, 2020 
 
TO: Members of the School Board 
 
VIA: Dr. Francisco Duran, Superintendent 
 
FROM: John Chadwick 
 
FY 2021 CIP QUESTION #20: 
 
The Heights Building Parking 
How may the parking needs for The Heights Building be met if the covered drop-off/pick-off and 
parking area beneath the field is not constructed? 
 
RESPONSE: 
 
Original Design for Parking and Field 
Parking for and access to The Heights Building has been a challenge since the start of planning 



be made available for The Heights Building. Penzance is required to provide 100 leased spaces 
in one or more adjacent commercial office buildings for The Heights Building, also at no cost to 
APS, until the new permanent parking spaces are available for use. Currently the new 
permanent fire house is scheduled to be complete by late 2021. The temporary fire house is 
scheduled to be removed by late winter/spring 2022.  
 
Construction of the temporary fire house has caused The Heights Building project to be built in 
phases instead of the single phase anticipated in the original design. This means that that there 
will be several parking conditions before all construction has been completed. Provision of 100 
permanent parking spaces in the adjacent building provides the School Board to consider the 
option of omitting the 90 parking spaces originally planned beneath the field. The conditions and 
options are described below.  
 

 
 
Current Condition: Temporary Fire House Remains, Penzance Parking not yet Available 
(September 2019 through late winter/spring 2022) 
 
A total of 150 parking spaces is provided 



• Irregular Drivers: itinerant, substitute and full-time staff members who drive to work 2 
days a week or less are offered validated parking at 1530 Wilson Blvd. Administrative 
staff provide the validation stamp or sticker before they return to their vehicles.  

• Short-Term Parking: during school hours, there are seven free short-term parking 
spaces along N. Quinn St., 4 of which are signed as handicapped, and another 5 free 
short-term spaces along Wilson Blvd., all reserved for the school community. Staff is 
currently working on County approval to convert 3 of the 4 curbside handicapped parking 
spaces on Quinn Street to full size handicapped parking spaces meeting the latest 
standards. 

• Event Parking: p



accessible and short-term parking would vary over time to meet changing needs. It is possible 
that APS will be able to lease additional spaces in the Penzance development. 
 

• Regular Drivers: staff members who drive to work three or more days a week will be 
assigned one of the permanent parking spaces in the Penzance development, or a 
leased parking space in the Penzance development or in a nearby commercial office 
building. Regular drivers will have 24-hour/7-day access via key fob/card.   

• Irregular Drivers: itinerant, substitute and full-time staff members who drive to work 2 
days a week or less will be offered validated parking in the Penzance development. 
Administrative staff will provide the validation stamp or sticker before they return to their 
vehicles.  

• Short-Term Parking: handicapped and regular parking spaces will be designated 
among the 100 permanent spaces in the Penzance development. During school hours, 
the seven free short-term parking spaces along N. Quinn St., 3 of which will be signed 
as handicapped, and another 5 free short-term spaces along Wilson Blvd., will remain 
reserved for the school community.  

• Event Parking: parking after 6:00 PM for school events will be provided at garages in 
the area. APS staff will validate the parking, which will be paid for by APS.    

 
Future Parking Rates:  
Rates for and availability of parking spaces in nearby commercial office buildings remain to 
be determined. 

 
Future Option: 
Field, Covered Walkway/Ramp, Covered Parking/Drop-Off/Pick-Up 
(Date to be determined) 
The original design and proposed parking procedures would be followed. The number of parking 
spaces would be reduced to around 70 to improve pick-up/drop-off procedures and due to a 
storm water structure, which had to be relocated during detailed design. 
 
Future Option: 
Field, Covered Walkway/Ramp, No Covered Parking 
(Date to be determined) 
Parking locations and procedures would remain largely as proposed above under Future 
Condition: 100 Parking Spaces Available in Penzance Development. Shriver parents and 
visitors would likely continue to park on N. Quinn St. and unload students in the open, because 
of the distance between the parking spaces assigned to APS and the sections of The Heights 
Building predominantly used by the Shriver Program. 
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